Approved for Release: 2022/03/01 C05137706

NATIONAL RECONNAISSANCE OFFICE
14875 Les Road
Chantilly, VA 201511715

24 March 2017

REF: FOIA Case F-2017-00074
Request Control Number 898

Dear (b)(8)

This is in response to your request dated 17 February 2017 and
received in the National Reconnaissance Office (NRQ) on 21 February 2017.
Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), vou regquested a copy of
“A copy of the report by Colonel Philbrick about the Spitsbergen Island trip
and all other documents related to this event.”

We have processed your request in accordance with the FOIA, 5 U.S.C. §
552, as amended. A thorough search of our records and databases did not
locate a copy of the report by Colenel Philbrick. We did, however, locate
ten other documents that include information responsive to your request.
These documents are being released to you in full.

You have the right to appeal this determination to the NRO Appellate
Authority, 14675 Lee Road, Chantilly, VA 20151-1715, within 90 days of the
above date. You may also submit an appeal electronically by completing the
form available on the NRO’s public web site at
http://www.nro.qgov/fola/Appeallnput.aspx. Please include an explanation of
the reason(s) for vyour appeal as part of your submission. The FOIA also
provides that vyou may seek dispute resolution for any adverse determination
through the NRO FOIA Public Liaison and/or through the Office of Government
Information Services (0OGIS). Please refer to the 0OGIS public web page at
https://ogis.archive.gov/ for additional information.

If you have any guestions, please call the Requester Service Center at
(703) 227-9326 and reference case number F-2017-00074.

Sincerely,

Patricia B, Cameresi
FOIA Public Liaison

Enclosures: 10 documents ca. 1959, re: Discoverer I1I capsule delivery &
recovery
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